
  
2986 Broadlands Road, RD 1, Reporoa 3081 

Phone: 07 333 8576 Fax 07 333 8577 
Email: ​principal@broadlands.school.nz 

Website: ​www broadlands.school.nz 
 

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 1         Week 1      Friday 5 February 
 

Forthcoming Events - Term 1​:  
The complete list at this time! 

Monday 8 February ​- ​Waitangi Day -​ School Closed 
Thursday 11 February - Monday 15 February​ ​- Life Education Bus 

Thursday 18 February​ - School Triathlon/Duathlon 
Thursday 18 February​ - ‘Meet and Greet’ 5.30 - 7.00pm *Details to follow 

 ​ Saturday 27 February​ ​- Taupo Ironkidz Triathlon 
Wednesday 3 March​ ​- School Swimming Sports 
Wednesday 10 March​ - Cluster Swimming Sports 

Wednesday 10 March​ -​ Friday 12 March​ - Year 5/6 Turangi Camp 
Wednesday 17 March​ ​- Cluster Summer Sports 
Friday 2 April​ - Easter Friday - ​School closed 

Monday 5 April​ ​- Easter Monday -​ School Closed 
Tuesday 6 April​ - Easter Tuesday - ​School Closed 

Friday 16 April ​- Teacher Only Day - ​School Closed 
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 ​From the Desk of the Tumuaki 

Kia ora, whānau 

Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 

‘The roots of all goodness lie in the soil of appreciation for goodness.’  

Dalai Lama XIV 

Welcome back to Broadlands School! We have made such a wonderful start to 2021. 
 
We welcomed ​Mrs Wilson​, ​Miss Bentley and our new students, ​Bradyn​, ​Kruden​, Israel​,             
Sophia​ (all NE) and ​Lucian​ (Year 2) at our first assembly on Thursday morning. 
 
Our Virtues 
 
Although we have 20 Virtues, three have been specifically identified by the Broadlands             
School community as being extra special!  
 
These are the ​3 R’s​ of ​Respect,​ ​Responsibility​ and ​Resilience​. 
 
We have also identified two additional Virtues of ​Appreciation ​and ​Initiative ​which we             
feel are somewhat lacking in young people (and even some adults) these days. 
 
Virtues are ​24/7​...they ​DON’T​ stop at the school gate! 
 

Please help us to focus on these fundamental 
principles of life at every opportunity. 

 
 
New Bag Area 
 
Our re-purposed bag area is now in full operation. 
 
Enjoying its use are from L to R: ​Ruby​, ​Emma & ​Casey and front to back: ​Edison​, ​Emma                  
& ​Khorus​. 



 
 
School Communication 
 
Open three-way communication (teacher/parent/tamariki) is important to us. 
 
The means of communication with Broadlands School are as follows (in no particular             
order): 
 

1. Phone:  
(​07​) ​333 8576 ​(Landline to reach Office & Principal) 

(​07​) ​333 8577​ (Fax) 
021​ ​0291 9131 ​(For absences/important messages only) 

(​027​) ​291 9171​ (Principal - if specifically needed) 
 

2. Email​: 
principal@broadlands.school.nz 

Mrs Sandham -​ ​sophie​@broadlands.school.nz​  - DP / Year 5 & 6 / Room 3 
Mrs Lynch - ​debra@broadlands.school.nz​  - Year 4 & 5 / Room 2 

Miss Bentley - ​traleenah@broadlands.school.nz​ - Year 2 & 3 / Room 1 
Mrs Wilson - ​jess​@broadlands.school.nz​ - NE/Year 1 / Room 4 

 Tracey / Kasey - ​office@broadlands.school.nz​ - Office 
 

3. Seesaw ​- our learning sharing tool 
 

4. Broadlands School website 
www.broadlands.school.nz 

 
5​. Appointments to see your child’s teacher about their learning can be made by ​email​, 

phone​,​ ​Seesaw ​or ​in person. ​For a quick chat, please just call in (before or after school is 
best). 

 
We enjoy seeing you here with us! :-) 
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Attendance 
  

 
Swimming 
 
Swimming is an important part of our daily Health & PE curriculum. 
 
As such, ​NAMED​ swimming togs and dry towel are required at school daily until further 
notice. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 

1. It is ​NOT OK​ for you to opt your child out of swimming unless there is a medical 
note OR you have talked to the teacher with a valid explanation as to the reason(s). 

2. It is ​NOT OK​ for your child to opt out.  
3. Check bags for wet clothing each day (as in this heat, they can mould-up very 

quickly!) 
 

Your support here will be appreciated! 
 
Swimming Pool Keys 
 
Swimming pool keys will be available again for the summer break at a cost of $40.00 ​per                 
key. This amount covers the cost of the key cutting and pool maintenance including              
caretaker time and chemicals. 
 
Keys will be available in the Office  
 
All keys currently outstanding must be returned ​OR​ re-paid for another year  
Please​... 

● Keys ​MUST NOT ​be shared 
● Follow the common-sense rules of use 
● Be water safe! 

 
Firewood 
 
As the major health and safety tree pruning of trees has now been completed, we have                
unsplit firewood for sale (as pictured) for ​$80.00​/single axle trailer and ​$120.00​/double            
axle.  
 
Sold as is with a mix of timber including pine, macrocarpa and poplar. 
 
We also have many cubic metres of sawdust/mulch available by koha/donation/trailer load. 
 
Please arrange for payment and pick-up through the Office. 
 

School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 
Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 

 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  
Please include the child's​ name​ and ​reason for absence​. 

Please text or phone in by 9.30am EACH DAY during absence! 



 
 
Piano Lessons 
 
Our awesome piano tutor, ​Jessica Parker​, provides piano at Broadlands School each            
Monday for 1:1 x 30 minute/sessions. 
 
Jessica is keen to boost her numbers again this year so please give Jessica a call OR                 
email ​jppianoteaching@gmail.com​. 
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PTA are needing your help!  
The PTA are helping at this event and we would love baking or help on the day.  

We require your yummy food for the bake stall. This can be dropped off at School on 

Friday 12 January ​or at the event down River Road before 12 noon on the Saturday. 

If you are able to help at the event, please can you be there at 11.00am or contact 

Rachael. 

 This is a special event where all proceeds will go towards Jamie’s (Tracey Foden’s 

husband) cancer treatment.  

If you can help, please contact Rachael Martelli on 0212800581  

 

 



 

 

Broadlands School - Uniform Order Form 
2021   

 
Child’s Name________________________ Room No.___________     Date_________________ 
 
Caregiver’s Name_____________________ Contact Phone Number_______________________ 
 

 
 

Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Sophie, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Halei, Grace, Kasey and Tracey 

 

Description   Size (circle)  Price  Quantity  Total Price 
Boys Shorts 
 

4  6  8  10  12  14 
16  18  20  22  

$24.00     

Polo Shirt 
 

4  6  8  10  12  14 
S​ (16)  ​M ​(18)  ​L ​(20) 

$17.00     

Girls Skorts 
 

4  6  8  10  12  14 
16  18  20  22 

$24.00     

Cargo Pants 
 

4  6  8  10  12  14 
16  18  20  22   

$29.00     

Polar Fleece  
½ Zip 

4  6  8  10  12  14 
S​ (16)  ​M ​(18)  ​L ​(20) 

$43.00     

Polar Fleece  
Full zip 

4  6  8  10  12  14 
S​ (16)  ​M ​(18)  ​L ​(20) 

$43.00     

Sunhat 
Bucket Style 

XS      S/M     L/XL  $14.00     

Beanie 
 

One size fits all  $9.00     

Total 
 

       



 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 



 


